
Half Term 1 House Captain’s Blog  

Welcome back after a well-deserved half term, I am so excited to be starting this term of 

as your House Captain for Storey House and I am very grateful for this opportunity. I have 

previously been a part of the 3 C committee in Storey House and last year I was Sports 

Captain, so I have been working towards House captain for a long time and I am thrilled 

to have been appointed.  

My main goals this year are to listen to all pupils and help give students a voice at CLHS. I 

also aim to help Storey to win lots of competitions and try to win back our House of the 

year title from Clougha house! #GloryforStorey 

I am sure everyone can agree how great it was to be back around all your friends again 

after so long of not seeing them. Last half term we started school a little different than 

normal as we were all adjusting to the new school rules. These rules are wearing your 

mask for school buses, entering and leaving school premises and lining up for form in the 

morning. It is a big change for many having to stay in one part of the school building for 

the majority of lessons; including for the teachers.   

Everybody has done so well following these rules and we all must remember to keep this 

up especially wearing our masks during the school corridors.  

This year Storey’s charity is Unique Kidz and Co. This is a local charity that support disa-

bled children, young adults and their families.  It provides much needed childcare for 

families and enables disabled children to mix with people their age in a safe environment. 

The charity is based in Morecambe and we are very excited to work closely with them 

this year. It will be great to see how much we can raise! In the last two years we raised 

£773 for Shelter, so how amazing it would be to beat that! You can help to raise money 

by donating spare change weekly in your form times. If you have any ideas about a fund-

raising event please let me or Miss Carr know.  

Clougha has started the year of with lots of wins so a big congratulations to them. I am 

proud that Storey has won two competitions– for attendance and a music quiz! There are 

lots of exciting challenges coming up this half term including one that we house captains 

are in charge of, as well as an anti-bullying themed challenge and of course, the yearly 

Christmas quiz! We must all work to encourage everyone in Storey House to get involved 

and take part in the competitions– how amazing it would be to try and win House of the 

Year back from Clougha.   

I hope you all have a good term, work hard and remember it is not long until Christmas! 

Jasmine Johnstone 

 

Storey 

House 

Points 

Round Up 

ClassCharts 

Total Points  

40, 499 

House 

Points Total  

258 

High £5  

Balance  

£10 

Unique Kidz 

Charity  

Total   

£54.48 


